Natural Sciences Chairs Council

October 28, 2015
1:00pm – 3:00pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, B. Stanley, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, D. Chen-Maynard, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham,

 P. Williams, D. Fischman
1) Approval of minutes for October 14, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chao – He announced that the Richard Fehn Scholarship for Biology Research has amassed enough money to award a scholarship this year. They will also be promoting the scholarship for the 50th Anniversary.
· Dr. Stanley announced that the department is proposing a curricular change to the mathematics pre-requisite for CHEM 215. Students must now have taken or be enrolled in MATH 110, 120, 192 or 211 to take CHEM 215 under the new changes. A discussion followed.
· Dr. Schultz announced that the department received preliminary approval from the BRN to reduce the units needed to graduate to 180. The final approval should be given within a month. 
· Dr. Chen-Maynard announced that a HSCI student cut her fingers on some equipment at an off-site location and was treated by the Student Health Center. She then asked some questions about submitting an incident report. 
b. Announcements from administration
· Dr. Williams reported that he spoke with Dr. Sudhakar and was told that the new CSUSB website will be going live on December 14th. He reminded the chairs to make sure all of the web content was up to date prior to December 14th. Dr. Sudhakar’s area will take care of ADA compliance. 
· Reassigned time reports for the 2014-15 AY and fall 2015 are due on October 30th.

· CVs that need to be entered into TaskStream can be forwarded to the college office for input.

· Information about on-campus programs that include minors should be sent to Cara Pham by October 30th.

· Identity finder should be run on all computers. Dean Fleming ran it on her computer and it was user friendly and she was still able to work while it ran in the background. Dr. Torner sent out an email on October 6th regarding how to download the software.
· Equipment requests – There is more money for instructional equipment this year. Renée will send out the template that the chairs are to use. Requests should be submitted to the dean no later than December 4th.

· Dr. Dave Maynard will represent CNS on the PDC master planning committee.

· The discussion regarding administrator rights is still ongoing.

· Sensitive data inventory – Dean Fleming forwarded the department findings to Dr. Torner. We will be contacted if there is action that needs to be taken regarding the findings and how to properly secure the sensitive data.
· SOTEs – There is an online form that tenured faculty members must complete to have the student comments excluded from their reviews.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham announced the following: 
i. He and Kevin met with CFR to review proposals and most, but not all, made it through for Case Statement/LOI drafting. Case Statements and Letter of Inquiry are being submitted this week to CFR.
ii. They are working with each department to polish these CS/LOIs and can address questions faculty and chairs may have about the process. (Biology, Physics, HSCI)

iii. They will be contacting the department chairs to get attendee lists for the upcoming Scherba Lecture Series and Dinner on April 28th, 2016. They have past attendee lists they can use as a reference, but need up to date lists of friends, former staff members or alumni who should be invited to the event. 
iv. They are working with the biology departments to promote the Richard Fehn Scholarship for Biology Research.

b. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams announced the following

i. We are in the second week of schedule build for spring 2016. Next week rooms open up to the college and the following week open classrooms across campus can be added. 
ii. Priority registration for winter 2016 begins on November 2nd. 
iii. Give feedback on the proposed spring targets to Dr. Williams by November 10th.

c. Assessment Update – (Dr. Fischman) Dr. Fischman has met with most of the departments and announced the following questions/issues that were brought to her attention:
i. TaskStream doesn’t seem to be meeting the needs of all of the departments.

ii. Are there ways to modify TaskStream to make it more cohesive with what is needed by departments?

iii. Some departments wish to survey graduates.
iv. What structure is being proposed to assess GE outcomes and SLOs?

v. Accredited programs are having challenges with the format required by TaskStream.
vi. Can SLOs be modified and if so, on what timetable?
vii. Can culminating projects be assessed?

A discussion followed.
d. Student Success and Completion Initiative – Dean Fleming has to submit the college initiatives to the provost by Sunday and then present it on Monday as a plan for our college. The dean referred to the attachment with feedback that she has received from departments and asked for any last minute thoughts, comments and suggestions before she finalizes the document. 
e. Strategic plan implementation budget – The dean discussed the collective feedback and questions she has received from the chairs in preparation for the Leadership Retreat tomorrow. A discussion followed.
f. Super Seniors – Undergraduate Studies was asked to intrusively advise all super seniors. Super seniors are students that have 181+ units. Dr. Lindfelt asked if the college advisors would be able to handle this request for our college. He then sent the list of super seniors to the dean broken down by department. The dean asked the chairs if their departments could help with this type of advising. A discussion followed. The dean will send out the spreadsheet to the chairs for their review and would like them to get back to her by November 5th as to whether or not they are willing and able to advise the super seniors.
g. Faculty Searches – The dean reminded the chairs of the model that Physics used during initial screening last year and suggested that this may be a useful tool for other departments to use. The model that was used last year by the committee was as follows:

i. They looked only at the teaching and research statements of each candidate. This allows for an unbiased review without knowing the ethnicity or gender of the candidate. 

ii. Once they screened the candidates based on their statements, they then went back and looked at the CVs and publications. 
4) Other: 

